SUPERVISORS MEETING
Meeting of January 2, 2008
CALL TO ORDER
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL

Supervisor Gary Ahle, Trustees Glenn Loyet, Joseph Hubbard and Gary Hursey, Deputy Town Clerk Debbie Allsup and Attorney Alex Libell
Absent:  Trustee Kenneth Joseph
Motion was made by Glenn Loyet to excuse Kenneth Joseph and seconded by Joseph Hubbard.  Motion Carried.

Others:  None
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES 
Glenn Loyet requested under New Business of the Minutes of December 19, 2007 that it be stated the Thank You received from Ed Breen was in response of the donation made to the Food Pantry from the rummage sale proceeds.

Glenn Loyet made a motion to approve the minutes of the previous Supervisor’s Meeting with the above correction and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.

SENIOR REPORT

Glenn Loyet reported the next meeting will be on January 23rd, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. at the O’Fallon Township Building.

YOUTH REPORT
No report.
AFTER PROM REPORT
No report.
PLANNING REPORT
No report.
TRUSTEES REPORT

Glenn Loyet stated he will be attending a meeting in Bloomington in which he will talk to Jerry Crabtree regarding the Spring meeting to be held in Fairview Heights.
SUPERVISORS REPORT
Financial Statements for November 2007 were presented to the Board.  A motion was made by Joseph Hubbard to accept the financials as presented and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried.
A hall rental request was made by Braeswood Homeowner’s Association for February 19, 2008 from 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. for an Association meeting.  A motion was made by Gary Ahle to approve the request and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion Carried. 

The Township has been contacted by Royal Publishing about placing an ad in an upcoming publication for the O’Fallon High School Athletics.  Gary Ahle made a motion to table this matter and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Motion Carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Supervisor Ahle presented the Board with a budget worksheet that compares the last 3 years with the trend of the current year to aid in the preparation of the upcoming budget process.
NEW BUSINESS
The Township has received a Thank You from Christian Homecare Services for the donation of $500 to their programs which benefit the residents of the Township.

Supervisor Ahle stated that Spengler Plumbing had been at the Township earlier in the day to reroute a water line that had frozen due to the cold weather.  He stated the problem was in the design placement of the water line which would be in danger of freezing again.  The line had to be rerouted to the interior wall to prevent this from reoccurring.  The cost will be around $1,500.
APPROVAL OF SUPERVISORS BILLS
                   Town Fund                       $12,437.13
                   General Assistance               1,879.61
Glenn Loyet asked about two disbursements in the General Assistance Fund.  Supervisor Ahle stated the client requested their payment from the monthly grant he receives from the Township.

Gary Hursey made a motion to approve the bills of the Supervisor and seconded by Glenn Loyet.  Roll Call.  4 ayes 0 nays.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT
None.
ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Glenn Loyet to adjourn the meeting of the Supervisor and seconded by Gary Hursey.  Motion Carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:18 P.M.
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